

UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE 475 L'Enfant Plaza, SW Washington, DC 20260

January 5, 1981

Daniel B. Jordan, Esq. Attorney at Law American Postal Workers (AFL-CIO 817 14th Street, NW Washington, DC 20005

OsciPlanating

Re: E. Andrews
Washington, D. C.
A8NA-0840

Dear Mr. Jordan:

On November 14, 1980, we met to discuss the above-captioned grievance at the fourth step of our contractual grievance procedure with regard to disputes between the parties at the national level.

The matters presented by you, as well as the applicable contractual provisions, have been reviewed and given careful

At issue in this case is whether the Cleveland, Ohio post office has adopted and enforced a policy whereby employees using sick leave in excess of three percent of their scheduled hours will be disciplined.

During our discussion, several points of agreement were reached. They are:

- 1. The USPS and the APWU agree that discipline for failure to maintain a satisfactory attendance record or "excessive absenteeism" must be determined on a case-by-case basis in light of all the relevant evidence and circumstances.
- 2. The USPS and the APWU agree that any rule setting a fixed amount or percentage of sick leave usage after which an employee will be, as a matter of course, automatically disciplined is inconsistent with the National Agreement and applicable handbooks and manuals.

3. The USPS will introduce no new rules and policies regarding discipline for failure to maintain a satisfactory attendance record or "excessive absenteeism" that are inconsistent with the National Agreement and applicable handbooks and manuals.

The above constitutes our national position on such matters. We do not agree that a three percent policy as stated in your grievance has been implemented in the Cleveland, Ohio post office.

The Union bases its argument on several factors. First, they feel that the content of several internal management memos clearly indicates that a three percent rule was implemented. In my review of the said documents, I do not find such clarity. Further, the authors of the documents say they had no intention of establishing a three percent rule for individual attendance. Their concern was a three percent reduction in the sick leave usage for the entire office.

Second, the Union has presented affidavits from several employees who attest that they were told by their supervisors and/or in step one grievance proceedings that if they used more than three percent sick leave they would be disciplined. The supervisors referred to have all submitted statements stating that they did not tell employees that there was a three percent rule.

Third, the Union states that the number of disciplinary actions taken with regard to excessive sick leave usage substantially increased after the memos were written. Though numbers were quoted, no documentation was submitted. The Cleveland office has submitted substantial documentation that certainly indicates that if a three percent rule was the The Cleveland staff policy, it was not being enforced. surveyed the attendance records of over seventeen hundred employees. Over 559 employees in that number had used more than three percent of their sick leave during the period January 1980 to July 1980, but were not disciplined. statistics certainly belie the extence of a three percent rule. Management acknowledges that there has been increased emphasis on attendance, but not based on a three percent rule.

Notwithstanding those listed items to which we can agree, it is our position that in light of the fact circumstances of this case, no policy to discipline employees who used more than three percent of their sick leave existed in the Cleveland post office.

It is further our opinion, that no definitive dispute exists between the parties concerning the contractual provisions for the administration of discipline with regard to failure to maintain satisfactory attendance.

Sincerely,

Robert L. Eugene

Labor Relations Department



UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE 475 LEntant Plaza, SW Washington OC 20260

Mr. Lawrence G. Hutchins Vice President National Association of Letter Carriers, AFL-CIO 100 Indiana Avenue, N.W. Washington, DC 20001-2197

-	ARTICLE 16
	SECTION
	SUBJECT
.	DISCIPLINE
	NOTICE
	DISCIPLINE

Re: B. Leszczynski

Des Plaines, IL 60018 H4N-4A-D 30730

Dear Mr. Hutchins:

On October 26, 1988, a meeting was held with the NALC Director of City Delivery, Brian Farris, to discuss the above-captioned grievance at the fourth step of our contractual grievance procedure.

The issue in this grievance is whether the day of receipt of a notice of discipline should be included as part of the required minimum period of notice to the employee.

After reviewing this matter, we mutually agreed that no national interpretive issue is fairly presented in this case. We further agreed that for purposes of computing the period of notice required in advance of the imposition of various disciplinary measures, such notice period shall be deemed to commence on the day following the date upon which the letter of notification is received by the employee.

Accordingly, we agreed to remand this case to the parties at Step 3 for further consistent with the above, processing including arbitration if necessary.

Please sign and return the enclosed copy of this letter as your acknowledgment of agreement to remand this case.

Time limits were extended by mutual consent.

Sincerely,

Arthur S. Wilkinson
Grievance & Arbitration
Division

Lawrence G. Butchins

Vice President

National Association of Letter

Carriers, APL-CIO